
HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)
Steering Committee

Thursday, November 18, 2010

3:00-5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, 330A

San Francisco

Action Minutes

Members Present: Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Frank Strona, Tee Tagor, Tonya Williams, Isela González, Marshon Smith

Members Absent:  Grant Colfax (HPS), Gabriel Galindo

Staff Present:   Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran, Tracey Packer (HPS)

Harder & Co.:  Kym Dorman, Desmond Kispert-Bostick (note taker)

Process Evaluation:  Richard Vezina

1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, Agenda Changes

Isela González called the meeting to order at 3:12 pm. One change was made to the agenda, with point 7 now following point 5. Members were asked to introduce themselves and make any relevant announcements. Members also congratulated Tonya Williams on being elected Co-chair. It was noted that she officially becomes Co-chair on December 1, so we will need to have an election for an At-large Steering member. Tracey Parker is filling in for Grant today because he is out of town. Ben planned to be here for his last Steering meeting but was unable to attend due to a conflict with school. Eileen announced she sent out a surveymonkey asking members to submit their 1st and 2nd choice committee assignment for 2011. Isela also made a brief announcement regarding council member Akira Jackson. She explained that an API Wellness Center representative (APIWC) will make a formal announcement at the next Council meeting during public comment. Isela also recommended reading the press statement APIWC released on their website regarding the matter. 

2.
General Public Comment

None

3. Member Response to Public Comment

None

4. Review and Approval of 10/28/2010 minutes (Action item/vote)

Isela asked if there were any objections to approving the October 28 minutes. No objections were heard. The October 28 minutes were unanimously approved.

5.
Review of November 4th HPPC Meeting

Process Evaluation

Richard announced that the overall scores for the previous meeting were high.  He added that the area that received the lowest score was around “good discussions and participation” in general, which he found interesting because he felt people spoke a lot at the meeting. The Implementation of the National HIV AIDS Strategy in San Francisco received the most comments about being the most useful to members and there were very few comments regarding concerns or recommendations for improvement. The only complaint was that the physical text itself was too dense for many people. He also found it interesting no one asked any questions of new co-chair candidates before voting. He also explained given the new council member, Isela’s work with explaining the types of votes and reasons for voting as well as pairing new members with mentors is noticeably helpful and should be continued for several months. The reaction to the scope of work vote was positive. 

Follow-up from HPPC Meeting

Richard made a recommendation that co-chairs encourage council members to participate in discussions and share their thoughts and comments.  One member thought there were so few questions since the election was held at the end of the year and therefore members had a year to get to know the nominees. 

Finally, Richard mentioned that he posed a change in how he handles comments expressly regarding personal appearance as a result of comments prior to last month’s steering meeting. He would like to remove comments not related to meeting proceedings from his compilation. Some members expressed concerns of censorship, while understanding removing statements not relevant to the evaluation. Richard maintains he wants to build in a mechanism that maintains full transparency. It was suggested that Richard send any comments he is considering removing to Co-chairs so that they can have final determination. It was also clarified that comments removed would only be those related to appearance such as “Mary is hot”.

6. Co-Chairs/Steering Committee Business

10/28 Steering Committee Process Evaluation Overview

Tracey provided the committee with a brief overview of the process evaluation of the last meeting. She reminded members that the results have been sent out to members in advance, but they do not have copies in their packets. 

· 5 surveys were returned. Words used to describe the meeting included productive, supportive, refreshing, and progress. 

· Members expressed appreciation for the difficult discussion about words that shame or stigmatize. Members felt optimism that perhaps we can grow and move forward as a Council by 

· There was a comment noting that the Co-chair that is scheduled to facilitate the upcoming HPPC meeting needs to be at Steering, or facilitation should be switched for the month. There are a lot of details discussed as follow up to be covered at the Council meeting and that is lost when the scheduled facilitator is absent.

· Members expressed sadness that Ben is leaving, but also excitement about new members joining the Council meeting in November.

· Tracey reminded the group to continue to fill out your evaluation forms. The feedback helps the Co-chairs and staff plan better meetings.  

City updates 

Tracey updated the committee on the changes at DPH including Barbara Garcia becoming the director starting January 1, 2011. She is currently Director of Community Programs and Deputy Director of DPH. Thomas Aragon, PhD will be appointed as Medical Health Officer. He will oversee Population Health and Prevention which includes STD, TB, Viral Hepatitis, Environmental Health, and Communicable Disease. Furthermore Population Health and Prevention will now include HIV Prevention, HIV Research and Epidemiology. HIV Health Services will stay within Community Programs. Joining it will be Community Health Promotion and Prevention.  

Federal update

Tracey also shared information on the ECHPP meeting in Atlanta. ECHPP is funding to implement the National HIV/AIDS Strategy. Representatives from Health and Human Services, CDC, and the jurisdictions which have received funding under this grant participated in this two day meeting. The most important aspect of this meeting was the emphasis on coordination between departments. In February the ECHPP Steering committee will be giving a report to the council on the recommendations to implement the plan. Isela also added the HIV Prevention Leadership Summit (HPLS) is Dec. 12-16 and she was asked to be one of the plenary speakers. The Co-Chairs, Eileen, and HPPC member Ken Pearce will be attending the conference. 

Committee Updates (Written Report)

Report was sent to members prior to the meeting. 

At-Large Steering Member Update

No updates.  

Attendance Update

Angela Green has been dismissed for attendance issues. Five members have received letters because they have 3 to 5 absences. Some have disabling clauses on file and the report. Betty will send out the attendance report on Friday 11/19.

December Steering Meeting

This meeting falls on December 16. HPLS is that week and all Co-chairs and Eileen will be in Washington D.C. for the conference. The proposal on the table is to cancel the December Steering if we can approve the January HPPC agenda today. There were no objections to canceling the meeting. 

Update on 2011 Committee Assignments

The 2011 scope of work was discussed and approved at the last council meeting. Eileen sent out a survey asking for first and second committee choice; co-chairs will review the survey results and try to give everyone their first choice. Frank asked for participation for next year for folks who have multiple areas of expertise. Eileen added that two new alternates have been added as new members:  Alfred McGugin and Denmark Diaz. There are currently three alternates remaining. 

7.
Review December 9th Council Agenda (Action item/vote)

The committee reviewed and approved the December 9 Council Agenda.  

Year-End Process Evaluation Presentation

Richard mentioned that although he has only been the process evaluator since September, he has an entire years worth of data that he will present, which will focus on successes and challenges as identified by the membership itself.   Finally he asked for clarity on whether the presentation on process evaluation is a lead in to PIR. Kym mentioned the processes evaluations set the stage for the PIR training.  

The committee discussed the PIR training, with Isela providing a brief overview of where the planning stands. Eileen added the membership committee is planning an activity at the end to allow for interaction and discussion between members. One member mentioned he would like the process to be more inclusive especially around issue of ageism. 

8.  Review January 13, 2011 HPPC Agenda (information Item)

For the January meeting, Richard will take us into 2011 with framing about what process evaluation is and how it can help us move forward. Tracy will do a brief presentation about the planning cycle, where we are now, and members’ role during the RFP process. Henry will give a presentation on HIV in SF using the epidemiological data that he has, including data he’s currently waiting on from TEACH (transgendered needs assessment), to finalize consensus numbers. There will also be time left at the end of the meeting to allow for check-in or debrief with the new members.

No objections. January agenda is approved by consensus. 

9.  Closure, Summary, & Evaluation
Richard requested feedback regarding the January presentation and how it could be useful. Eileen reminded everyone about the call for at-large member for Steering.  Committee members were reminded to complete their evaluations.  

10.  Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 4:32 p.m.

Minutes prepared by Desmond Kispert-Bostick and reviewed by Eileen Loughran and Vincent Fuqua  




